
New $67 IRS User Fee for Estate Tax
Closing Letters
The new IRS user fee was authorized under �nal regulations, TD 9957, available in
the Federal Register. Closing letter requests must be made using Pay.gov. The IRS will
provide further procedural details before the user fee goes into e�ect.

Sep. 27, 2021

Starting October 28, 2021, a new $67 user fee will apply to any estate that requests a
closing letter for its federal estate tax return.

The new IRS user fee was authorized under �nal regulations, TD 9957, available in
the Federal Register. Closing letter requests must be made using Pay.gov. The IRS will
provide further procedural details before the user fee goes into effect.

By law, federal agencies are required to charge a user fee to cover the cost of providing
certain services to the public that confer a special bene�t to the recipient. Moreover,
agencies must review these fees every two years to determine whether they are
recovering the cost of these services.
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Under the �nal regulations, the IRS has determined that issuing closing letters is a
service that confers a special bene�t warranting a user fee. That’s because, though
obtaining a closing letter from the IRS can be helpful to an executor of an estate, it is
not required by law. Moreover, the estate has the option of obtaining from the IRS,
free of charge, an account transcript, showing certain information from the estate
tax return, comparable to that found in a closing letter.

As noted in the �nal regulations, account transcripts can be used to con�rm that an
estate tax return examination has been completed and the IRS �le has been closed,
which is the reason most often cited for requesting a closing letter.

CPA Practice Advisor is registered with the National Association of State Boards of Accountancy
(NASBA) as a sponsor of continuing professional education on the National Registry of CPE
Sponsors.

© 2024 Firmworks, LLC. All rights reserved

Hello. It looks like you’re using an ad blocker that may prevent our website from
working properly. To receive the best experience possible, please make sure any blockers
are switched off and refresh the page.

If you have any questions or need help you can email us

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA5MjcuNDY1MjI1ODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5pcnMuZ292L2J1c2luZXNzZXMvc21hbGwtYnVzaW5lc3Nlcy1zZWxmLWVtcGxveWVkL3RyYW5zY3JpcHRzLWluLWxpZXUtb2YtZXN0YXRlLXRheC1jbG9zaW5nLWxldHRlcnMifQ.QhhzRoVN_vDBTeErmOtusptGPyMCspjylokzxK_IhSE/s/250755118/br/112960587946-l
mailto:info@cpapracticeadvisor.com

